
 

 December Newsletter 
 

Dear Parents/ Carers,  

 

Christmas is nearly upon us and many children are working hard to prepare for their shows 

and performances.  

 

Key Date Reminders 
 

When? What? Details? 

Tuesday 10th December 
2024 

EYFS Open Evening – new 
prospective parents 

Main school 4pm 

Friday 13th December 
2024 

Xmas dinner day  Order in evolve if you want 
your children to have one  

Jolly jumper day  
 

All day in school 

Christmas enterprise sale 
 

3:40pm School hall  

Monday 16th December  Y3 Carol Concert  
 

9:15am School hall  

Tuesday 17th December 
2024 

EYFS Nativity Play – Parents 
and carers welcome 

10am School hall – Ticket 
information to follow  

Wednesday 18th 
December 2024 

KS1 Nativity Play – Parents 
and carers welcome   

9:30am School hall – Ticket 
information to follow 

Thursday 19th December 
2024 

Own clothes day and 
Christmas class parties  

During the school day  

Core values assembly – by 
invitation only  

2:45pm School hall  

FINISH FOR CHRISTMAS 
BREAK 

3:30pm  

 
Leavers 
As many of you will already be aware, Mrs Cordingley will be leaving us after many years of 
service to the school. Her last day will be 19th December. I am sure you will join me in wishing 
her all the very best in her retirement.  
 
Breakfast Club 
Our breakfast club offer is a bookable service only. Children are not able to turn up on the 
day without pre-booking and it being paid for. Should children arrive without this, they will be 
turned away. Once booked, please ensure that all sessions are paid in advance via 
ParentPay. Should arrears build, your child will not be able to attend until the arrears are 
cleared.  
Respect  



 

One of our core values is respect, we work hard to support you all to instil this in our children. 
A polite reminder of the need for all members of the community to be respectful to one 
another, especially when communication on seesaw. It would be a shame if some people had 
to be removed from seesaw due to the messages being sent. Please refer to previous 
seesaw communication sent on 29.11.24 regarding the expected conduct.  
 
Pupil Shout Out 
To all of those amazing children who have represented the school in various sporting events 
over this term. We have had a wonderful dance show, super cross-country event and a 
dodge ball competition. The children did us proud, as ever, with their impeccable manners 
and sportsmanship.  
 
Staff Shout Out 
The Nursery Team! They have worked hard this term to settle all of our new children into 
school life. We wish you were here on site with us, so that we got to see you all more! Thank 
you for all that you do. 
 
Kindest regards,  

Miss Kearsley. 

 

 

More information here about school attendance: https://www.salford.gov.uk/schools-

and-learning/info-for-parents-students-and-teachers/school-attendance-behaviour-

and-welfare/miss-school-miss-out/  
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Parent/Carers Guide to Bullying  
 
 
Children fall out. Children sometimes make the wrong choice. Children get frustrated 

with one another... as we sometimes do as adults! 😊  

 
Is this always bullying? Or is this sometimes children still learning, needing support 
and making the wrong choices? 
 
We have had an increase in the words ‘being bullied’ or ‘bullying’ but on investigation, 
it is not. We will be working on this understanding with the children. 
 
We teach the children the acronym STOP and this is a good tool to use with your child 
to explore the situation and help us put the right steps into place.  
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